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Race Track Industry Program — The University of Arizona Race Track Industry Program offers a bachelor’s degree with an emphasis on 
the pari-mutuel racing industry and hosts the annual Global Symposium on Racing held every December in Tucson, Arizona. 
 
University of Arizona — Established in 1885, the University of Arizona, the state's super land-grant university with two medical schools, 
produces graduates who are real-world ready through its 100% Engagement initiative. Recognized as a global leader, the UA is also a leader 
in research, bringing more than $606 million in research investment each year, and ranking 21st among all public universities. The UA is 
advancing the frontiers of interdisciplinary scholarship and entrepreneurial partnerships and is a member of the Association of American 
Universities, the 62 leading public and private research universities. It benefits the state with an estimated economic impact of $8.3 billion 
annually. 
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For Immediate Release          April 18, 2019 

 

Medication Regulation with Dr. Benson 

Tucson, AZ — On April 17, Dr. Dionne Benson, 
Executive Director & CEO for the Racing Medication and 
Testing Consortium (RMTC) visited the RTIP as a guest 
speaker. Dr. Benson took time to speak about current 
regulation regarding medication in both the Joe Hirsch 
Speaker Series and the Advanced Racing Law class. 

In the speaker series, Dr. Benson discussed current events 
in racing medication regulation. One of the key issues in 
today’s racing environment being most drug overages are 
due to therapeutic medications which is cause for concern 
because these medications are highly effective. Benson 
further pointed out that there is a distinction between drug 
positives and medication positives. While it can be 
difficult to keep up with the shifting landscape of 
performance enhancing drugs, watching human 

bodybuilding sites is one way to be aware of what may be coming next in racing. Dr. Benson also discussed 
issues such as CBD and its use in horses. With little research into the effects of hemp on horses and the growing 
number of states legalizing marijuana, medication positives involving CBD and hemp are starting to rise.  

In Advanced Racing Law, Benson discussed research initiatives and medication regulation globally. The RMTC 
is conducting research into the effects of selective androgen receptor modulator (SARM), Bupivacaine, and 
bisphosphonates. This research is crucial to the racing industry because any usages in younger horses can be 
severely detrimental while they are building their skeletal structure. Bisphosphonates specifically are a major 
concern as they can create pockets of dead bone which means an unsound horse by the time it makes it to the 
track.  
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